
City of Broken Arrow

Request for Action

File #: 17-2815, Version: 1

Broken Arrow Municipal Authority

Meeting of: 11-7-2017

To: Chairman and Authority Members
From: General Services Department
Title:

Award the most advantageous bid to Whitestar Machinery for the purchase of one
(1) mini excavator for the Stormwater Division

Background:

The Stormwater Division of the Streets and Stormwater Department has budgeted for the purchase of one mini
excavator. This machine will add to the existing fleet and supports an additional Stormwater crew. Funds for
this purchase are budgeted in the Broken Arrow Municipal Authority (BAMA) Capital Outlay in the amount of
$75,000.00, project number 185305.

Bid requests for this mini excavator were sent to 13 vendors, five bids were received. Base pricing and selected
options for the excavator is reflected in the attached bid tabulation. Although all vendors met specifications,
the Stormwater Division Staff has determined that the second low bid from Whitestar Machinery is more
advantageous than the low bid from GW Van Kepple for the following reasons:

· Delivery time is 60-75 day faster

· The digging boom is extendable, providing three additional feet digging depth

· Keyless start and stop option is available, not available on low bid

· Zero tail swing design, allows working in smaller spaces, low bid is standard swing design

The value represented by the advantages listed above far exceede the cost difference of $219.30.  As such, the

Stormwater Division recommends purchasing the second low bid, a Bobcat E-55 excavator, from Whitestar

Machinery.

Cost: $69,659.70

Prepared By: Lee Zirk, General Services Department

Reviewed By: Streets and Stormwater Department
                                    Finance Department
                                    Assistant City Manager-Operations
                                    Legal Department
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Approved By: Michael L. Spurgeon, City Manager

Attachments: Bid tabulation on Bid number 18.113

Recommendation:

Award the most advantageous bid to Whitestar Machinery for the purchase of one mini excavator.

City of Broken Arrow Printed on 5/13/2022Page 2 of 2

powered by Legistar™

http://www.legistar.com/

